
 
 

Important Information You Should Know  

Privacy Practices 
 
Respecting your privacy is a priority for Pan-American International Insurance Corporation 
(PAIIC). We take pride in keeping your personal information regarding insurance products and 
services you have with us private and confidential to assure we meet your financial needs. 

 

To meet these objectives, we will collect, use and disclose your personal information only for 
purposes that include: underwriting, administration, claims adjudication, protecting against 
fraud, errors or misrepresentations, meeting legal, regulatory or contractual requirements. The 
only people who have access to your personal information are our employees, business partners 
such as insurance agents and third-party service providers, along with our reinsurers. We will 
also provide access to anyone else you authorize. 
 
This Notice has been provided to you in connection with a Certificate of Coverage which 
describes the benefits available to you under a student medical expense policy issued to the 
SMIC Trust.    We will consider your utilization of coverage under the policy as evidence of your 
consent to Our processing of your sensitive information for the limited purpose of administering 
the coverage. 

 
This notice serves as a summary of our privacy practices, and serves to briefly notify you of the 
information we collect about you, how we use it, how we protect it, and your rights. 
 
 For more information on our privacy practices, please visit www.palig.com/privacy-policy. 
Information Collection, Protection, and Sharing 

 

• We collect personal information in connection with the services offered. This may 

include information we receive on applications and other forms, contact information, 

medical and financial information, and information we receive from third-parties, 

including consumer reporting services. 

• We process your personal information when necessary to provide the services set out in 

a contract, when it is in our or a third-party’s legitimate interests, or when it is required 

or allowed by applicable law. When we process your sensitive personal data, it will be in 

line with applicable law, as necessary to provide you with our services, or with your 

permission. 

• We share your information as necessary within our Group, with relevant policyholders, 

and with our business partners who help us provide services to you. We will only share 

your information as allowed under applicable law. 

• We may disclose certain information to your insurance agent for the purpose of servicing 

your policy. However, you can limit or withdraw consent to these types of disclosures at 

any time. 



 
 

Pan-American Life is a global company, and where necessary we may allow your 

information to be shared with our affiliates or third-party service providers based in the 

United States and other countries. We will take steps to make sure that appropriate 

protection is in place to protect your information when it is transferred internationally. 

• We keep your personal information in line with appropriate retention periods. The 

length of these periods is determined by relevant regulations, the information collected, 

and our obligations to you as a customer. 

• Protecting your information is of the utmost importance to us. We use technical and 

physical safeguards to protect the security of your personal information from 

unauthorized disclosure. We also take every step to ensure that only authorized 

employees and third-parties with legitimate business purposes have access to your 

personal information. 

Your Rights 
 

• You have the right to access your information and request corrections to your data. 

• You also have the right to object to our use of your information, to request the 

transfer of information you have provided, to withdraw permission for our use of 

your information, and to ask us not to use automated decision-making which will 

affect you. 

• Rights are not absolute and may be subject to review. 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notice or Pan-American Life’s privacy practices, 
you can contact us via email at privacy@palig.com or by telephone at 1-877-939- 4550. 

In addition, the Office of the Ombudsman provides oversight on data protection matters: 

Office of the Ombudsman 

Anderson Square 
64 Shedden Road, PO 2252 
Grand Cayman KY1-1107 
Cayman Islands 
T +1-345-946-6283 
F +1-345-946-6222 
info@ombudsman.ky 
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